

CITY OF BOAZ Council Work Session Minutes May 09, 2022 Boaz Senior Center – 5:30 PM

Call to Order

Mayor Dyar called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M.

II. New Business

1. Department Head Reports

Street Superintendent Kenny Smith discussed the State working on Highway 205 and the City repairing railroad crossings. He also discussed future street and parking lot paving.

Police Chief Michael Abercrombie stated three rookies started the police academy today and they will be there for 13 weeks.

Fire Chief Jeff Beck said there was a structure fire at Kabco Friday afternoon. He commended his department, the Boaz Police Department and surrounding agencies that assisted them on this fire. Boaz police went and got them food and drinks. Chief Beck said it's an honor to work with people that care for one another. He said citizens brought them drinks and several people called. Chief Beck stated it worked out good and the guys did a great job saving the building. He also said they have four recruits in the Fire Academy in Fort Payne that are about halfway through.

Building Inspector Nick Borden discussed plans for the columns at the Boaz Public Library. He also discussed that the Mountainboro area is looking a lot better, and that he is proud they are working with us to get that cleaned up. The house on Mount Vernon is gone and he has been working with them to get the rest cleaned up.

Senior Senior Director Susan Duvall said they are starting to get back to normal with the seniors. They have a trip planned for Thursday in Albertville, this will be a good outing for the seniors.

Court Clerk Whitney Hall said they are on their new system now. They have had some bugs to work out, but that is to be expected. She also said they still have credit card access to process credit cards online or over the phone.

Parks and Recreation Director Sonja Hard said Old Mill Park is booming right now. Sand Mountain Pest will be hosting an Early Bird on May 19, 2022 at the Boaz Recreation Center. There will be a Memorial Day program at Old Mill Park May 30, 2022 at 11:00 A.M. The splash pad will be opening on May 30, 2022 after the Memorial Day program. She discussed tournaments for the baseball and softball teams. Parks and Recreation Director Sonja Hard stated voting will be May 24, 2022 at the Boaz Parks and Recreation Center located at 400 Elizabeth Street Boaz, AL 35957.

V.	Adjourn		
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:59 P.M.		
		David Dyar	
		Mayor	
ΑT	TEST:		
	th Stephens		
As	sistant City Clerk/ Treasurer		